MINUTES OF TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP BOARD SPECIAL MEETING

OCTOBER 25, TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present: Schultz, Leech, Spencer, Parker Martel              Audience: 7

Absent:  None

The subject of the special board meeting was the Public Safety Building Ad Hoc Advisory Committee (PSBAAC) report regarding the firms to which Requests for Proposal were sent for the proposed new Public Safety Building.

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m. followed by the pledge to the flag.  As all board members were present, Parker moved the agenda as modified by the supervisor be approved. Motion was seconded and passed 5-0.  There was no citizen commentary on non-agenda items.

Discussion and Possible Action Items:
1. Architect-Builder for proposed Public Safety Building:  J. Walworth summarized the committee process resulting in the selection by the Township Board of three architect-builder firms from which to solicit Requests for Proposal and their responses.  Following discussion of the three proposals received, Parker moved the board accept the recommendation of the PSBAAC and contract with Clark Walter Sirrine Architects and Comstock Construction Company to design and build the new Public Safety Building.  The motion was seconded and passed 5-0 by roll call vote.

2. Township Roads:  The board will plan for road improvements following receipt of estimates of repair costs from the Road Commission on those roads most in need of repair.
3. Township Hall roof repair: Motion was made by Leech that the board authorize the supervisor to contract with one of the three roofers who submitted bids to replace the roof based on which one can do the job in a timely manner, is most inclusive of the township needs, extend the warranty to a new owner, and provide references and at the lowest price.  The motion was seconded and passed by roll call vote.
4. Financing of new Public Safety Buidling: Installment Plan Purchase and funding thru USDA (United States Department of Agriculture) Rural Development was discussed.
In board member commentary, inquiry was made whether the flow pipelines being installed in US 31 road right-of-way would qualify for the Metro Act.  In citizen commentary, inquiry was made whether any roof bids had come in for a bituminous cover.  

The meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk
